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State of South Carolina

Office of the Governor

Nikki R. HALEY 1205 PENDLETON STREET
GOVERNOR CoLUMBIA 29201

March 10, 2015

Ms. Savannah Lindley
1 Windmill Way
Greenville, South Carolina 29615

Dear Ms. Lindley,

Thank you so much for taking the time out of your day to write to the governor's office. We
appreciate receiving feedback from constituents and value hearing your input.

I'll be sure to forward this along to the appropriate staff member, and encourage you to visit:
http://www.governor.sc.gov/LegislativeInformation/Pages/index.aspx, about legislative matters.

If you want to further discuss your concerns with me, you can reach our office at 803.734.2100.
Again, I want to thank you for your thoughtful correspondence.

Sincerely,

I~

Hal Peters
Policy Analyst



